
KEY SCRIPTURE
Mark 8.36-37

PURSUE GOD
What good is it for someone to gain the whole world, yet forfeit their soul? Or what 
can anyone give in exchange for their soul?

In this scene we �nd Jesus teaching His disciples how He had to su�er. Su�er at the 
hands of people who didn’t know or follow Him. How He would soon be rejected. 
Rejected by those who would welcome Him in with praises of “Hosanna Hosanna to the 
Son of David! Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord! Hosanna in the highest 
heaven!” He would be rejected by those who should have known Him the best:  
Teachers, Elders, Chief Priests, the Religious. Jesus told them how He would soon be 
killed. That He would endure su�ering, and after the su�ering He would be rejected. 
And after His rejection He would die. And if Jesus, the Son of God, is a�ected by the 
torments of others we should expect no less. Sometimes you are going to su�er. You’re 
going to ache. You’re going to agonize and be wounded and alone. Some days you’re 
going to be racked with regret. You’re going to feel the sting of betrayal and hurt and 
pain. Sometimes you are going to be rejected. You’re going to be questioned. Your 
motives will be misunderstood, people will burn you. They’ll take advantage of you and 
they’ll use you. They may even plot way to kill your character. They will despise you, 
mistreat you, ignore you, pass you by, shun or disown you. Even those who should know 
you best. But even the people who reject us are part of the plan. And sometimes the 
su�ering and the rejection we go through will lead to death. Death of a dream, a 
relationship, a business, a desire, a marriage, or a loved one. But without the su�ering 
and rejection and the death in the grave there is no resurrection and empty tomb. And 
we serve and celebrate the God of the empty tomb. The God who said, I am the 
Resurrection, and the Life. The One who we can trust not only with our soul, but with
our today.

LOVE LIFE
How did you end up in a place where your soul was at stake of being lost to the things
of this world?

What is it you’ve been trading for your soul?

HOW DID I END UP HERE?


